THE VIRGINIA BOARD FOR WATERWORKS AND WASTEWATER WORKS
OPERATORS

PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES
The Virginia Board for Waterworks and Wastewater Works Operators convened a
Public Hearing on Thursday, August 11, 2005 at the offices of the Virginia Department
of Professional and Occupational Regulation, 3600 West Broad Street, Richmond,
Virginia 23230 for the purpose of receiving comment concerning the Board’s proposed
amendments to its regulations.

No members of the Board were present.

A transcript of the public hearing was prepared by Debroah D. Carter, Virginia
Certified Court Reporter.

The following members of DPOR staff were present during some or all of the Public
Hearing:

David Dick, Executive Director
Marilyn Mandel, Administrative Assistant

No members of the public were present at the Public Hearing.
Mr. Dick convened the Public Hearing at 9:00 AM. Call to Order

Mr. Dick found that no members of the public were present, and Opening Remarks
made opening remarks.

The Public Hearing was recessed in order to allow the common
areas of the Department to be checked for individuals interested in
making comments.

The Public Hearing was reconvened at 9:50 AM after finding no
individual in the building interested in making a comment or
attending the Public Hearing.

The Rules for the Public Hearing were not read. Rules for the
Public Hearing
No oral or written comment was received. Comment from

the Public
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No rebuttal oral comment was received. Rebuttal
Comments from
the Public

No closing remarks were made. Closing Remarks

Mr. Dick adjourned the Public Hearing at 9:52 AM. Adjourn Public
Hearing
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Eileen Le1n1nger Chairperson
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ouise Fontaine Ware, Secretary
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